

July 24, 2015

NSCB News Release



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

CONTACT: Jennifer Turner **Public Information Officer**

Scott Smith **Public Information Specialist**

(702) 486-1111

(702) 486-1165

CONTRACTORS BOARD ELECTS NEW OFFICERS

HENDERSON, Nev. – At its July 23 board meeting, Jan Leggett was elected to serve as chairman and Margaret Cavin was elected to continue her role as treasurer. Leggett succeeds Guy Wells who served as chairman since July 2012.

"On behalf of the Contractors Board, I wish to extend our congratulations to Mr. Leggett and Ms. Cavin on their recent election, and to thank Mr. Wells for his leadership as chairman these last few years," stated NSCB **Executive Officer Margi Grein.**

Leggett was appointed to the Board by Governor Brian Sandoval in November of 2012. He is a manager and qualified employee with Moana Nursery in Reno. He is past president of the Northern Nevada Landscape and Irrigation Council and chairperson of the Government Affairs Committee of the Northern Nevada Associated General Contractors.

Margaret Cavin was first appointed to the Board in January of 2000 and during her tenure was elected the first woman to serve as Chair. She is co-founder of J & J Mechanical Inc. with 30 years' experience in the construction industry, and past President of the Nevada Chapter of the Associated General Contractors.

###

MEDIA NOTE: Attached .jpg images for media use only. Jan Leggett headshot; Margaret Cavin headshot; Guy Wells and Jan Leggett passing of gavel.

STAY CONNECTED

Visit our website: www.nscb.nv.gov

Join our social media network to receive current industry updates:

